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EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize
and trust the sender.
Pursuant to Vermont’s Public Records Act, 1 VSA §§ 315–20, I am seeking copies of
the following public records on behalf of citizens of Pownal, which is my hometown,
and Bennington, where members of my family live:

1. Telephonic text messages between Paul Doucette, Chief of the Bennington
Police Department, and Jenny Dewar, director of the Better Bennington Corp.,
with the time range of April 1, 2022 to May 8, 2022.

I'm submitting this FOIA anonymously. Ms. Dewar, whose employment with the non-
profit BBC is publicly funded, intimidates and harasses her critics. That will not stop
the public from exercising its civic duty.

Sincerely yours,
Concerned Citizen
xoxo

Sent with ProtonMail secure email.




